
 
 

MINUTES 
LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE MEETING 

FIRE AND POLICE PENSION FUND, SAN ANTONIO 
MONDAY, JANUARY 9, 2023 
PENSION OFFICE – 9:30 A.M. 

 
 
COMMITTEE 
MEMBERS 
PRESENT: Chairman Dean Pearson, Active Fire Representative; Larry Reed, 

Retired Fire Representative. 
 
COMMITTEE 
MEMBERS 
ABSENT: None. 
 
 
OTHERS 
PRESENT: Harry Griffin, Retired Police Representative; Warren Schott, 

Executive Director; Mark Gremmer, Gail Jensen, Rick Matye, 
Nancy Ybarra, Pension Fund Staff; and Frank Burney, Martin & 
Drought. 

 
At 9:30 a.m., Mr. Pearson called the meeting to order.  Roll was 
called, and a quorum was declared present.  
 
 

APPROVAL 
OF MINUTES: Mr. Reed moved to approve the minutes of the meeting of 

November 10, 2022.  The motion carried unanimously. 
 
 

REVIEW & 
DISCUSSION  The Committee reviewed the updated report from the Pension 

Fund’s Actuary regarding the costs of providing a 75% death 
benefit for all active member deaths, regardless of the cause.  Staff 
noted that this analysis had been requested by the City of San 
Antonio.  According to the Actuary, the cost of covering all active 
member deaths at 75% would be .80 years.   

 
  Staff noted that the report had been forwarded to the three 

associations and the City, and all had expressed support for 
covering all active member deaths (not just cancer and covid 
deaths) at 75%.  Staff presented the Committee a draft of the 
proposed revisions reflecting this modification of the 2023 
Legislative Package that the Board had approved in September of 
2022.   

 
  After reviewing the draft, Mr. Reed made a motion to recommend 

to the Board to amend the 2023 Legislative Package to replace the 
75% Cancer/Covid death benefit with the 75% death benefit for all 
active member deaths, regardless of the cause.  Representatives 



from the Pensioners Association, the Fire Association and the City 
were present and reiterated their support of this change.  The 
motion passed unanimously.    

 
  Mr. Reed expressed his appreciation of the efforts by all of the 

associations and the City in working together to develop the 
Package.   

 
  Staff reminded the Committee that Representatives Cortez and 

Allison have agreed to file the Pension Fund Bill in the House.  
Staff is in the process of scheduling a meeting with Senator 
Campbell to see if she will agree to file our Bill in the Senate.    

 
 
ADJOURNMENT: Mr. Reed moved to adjourn at 9:49 a.m., and the Motion carried. 
 
 Approved this _____ day of ___________________, 2023. 
 
 _________________________ 
 Dean Pearson, Chairman 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 



 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 



 
 
 

 
 



 
 
 

 
 



 
 
 

 
 


